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******

[Bubbling noises.]
[Door opening quickly.]

BERNICE
AAAAAAAH!

ALYSON
What the FUCK is that smell?

BERNICE
Lady boss, could you PLEASE knock
next time! My work is very
delicate!

ALYSON
The smell is all the way down the
hall! You're lucky it didn't set
off the fire alarm!

BERNICE
But there's no fire.

ALYSON
There's a little fire. It's right
there!

BERNICE
Okay but that's not a fire of
CONCERN.

ALYSON
Seriously what the fuck are you
doing Bernice.



BERNICE
It's PROFESSOR Bernice. And if you
must know I'm doing SCIENCE.

ALYSON
That's not really an answer. Did
you run this by Tythia?

BERNICE
Uhhhhh

ALYSON
Or maybe Pallas, who, you know,
runs this whole university annex
thing?

BERNICE
Uhhhh look. I just ... need to do a
certain amount of sciencing! To
maintain my credentials!

ALYSON
Your scientist credentials.

BERNICE
Well, no.

ALYSON
Your professor credentials, then.

BERNICE
Those are in progress.

ALYSON
So...

BERNICE
It's to maintain my business
license standing! As you may
already know, BowerWorx LLC is a
legally separate entity from soon-to-be
Professor Bernice Bowerman!



ALYSON
Okay, so what are you making?

BERNICE
Oh, you know. Lollipops.

ALYSON
Why is making lollipops a science?

BERNICE
Before I started therapy and found
the proper balance of medication, I
was making lollipops. I erroneously
believed they made people better at
trigonometry, but why throw out a
perfectly good recipe?

ALYSON
A recipe for lollipops. That's what
you're making.

BERNICE
Well, yes.

ALYSON
A recipe that doesn't do what you
thought it did.

BERNICE
A recipe that doesn't do what I
thought it did ... yet!

ALYSON
Ooookay. I'm gonna go now.

BERNICE
Great! Also by listening to
everything I just told you, you
surrender your legal right to sue!

ALYSON
Wait, are these weird smells
dangerous?



BERNICE
Maybe! But it's only a hypothesis!
Hence the sciencing!

ALYSON
What the fuck.

[Alyson stomping around.]

BERNICE
Wait, wait! Don't turn off my
burners! Aww come on!

ALYSON
Find something else to science.

[Door slams.]

BERNICE
(sighs)
Ughhhhhh ... maybe I should go back
to the "hair spray"?

[Door opens.]

ALYSON
FUCK NO.

******

[Kingery theme plays.]
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